
 

 

TOWN OF ORFORD 

Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of the 2022 Public Hearing 

December 21, 2022 

 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Jen Carter, Chase Kling 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Esther Dobbins-Marsh, Bob Palifka, Steve Williams 

 

Call Meeting to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm 

The reason for the Public Hearing is to discuss the over expenditure of the 2022 operating 

budget due to the cost associated with rebuilding the roads following the spring mud season. 

The Selectboard will be requesting the NH DRA approve the use of the unreserved fund 

balance for the overage of $200,936 spent for gravel for the roads. 

Palifka felt it was money well spent. The Selectboard received the following letters from Tom 

Thomson and Ruth Hook and read them into the minutes as requested. Palifka agreed the work 

was needed, but also felt a Special Town Meeting might have been the better option. 

Kling said the roads needed material to make them passable following mud season. The 

product that was used during mud season made the roads passable for emergency situations, 

but was not a long-term solution. Many residents expressed the roads were unsafe and the 

condition of the roads was causing damage to tires and vehicles. Therefore, gravel needed to 

be added to cover the underlayment on the gravel roads in Town. As no additional comments 

being addressed,  

Motion was made by Adams, seconded by Carter to ask the NH DRA commissioner Lindsey 

Steep to grant the request to use funds from the unreserved fund balance in the amount of 

$200,396 for the over expenditure of the 2022 operating budget due to material needed to 

rebuild town roads following the 2022 spring mud season. Motion Passed 3/0 

 

The Public Hearing closed at 5:45 pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Esther Dobbins-Marsh 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


